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ANOTHER SUCCESSFUL DRUG TAKEBACK DAY! 

 On October 28th, the Police Department 

participated in the DEA’s National Drug Takeback Day. We 

brought in 5.9 pounds of unused/unwanted prescription 

drugs to be disposed of by the Drug Enforcement Agency. 

As a reminder, the Police Department has a drug takeback 

box located in the lobby of the McCollom Building, which 

can be used at any time. 

ROLLING RALLY FOR SOUHEGAN HIGH SCHOOL’S 

GOLF TEAM 

On October 12th, the police department 

escorted Souhegan High School’s Golf Team for a rolling 

rally after they won the state championship!  They were 

escorted through the village and raised the Souhegan 

High School Championship Banner on the Town Hall 

flagpole. Congratulations to the golf team! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THE POLICE DEPARTMENT DONATED A TREE FOR 

THE PTA’S “WINTER WONDERLAND”  

The staff at the police department decorated a 

tree to be auctioned off at the Parent Teacher 

Association’s “Winter Wonderland.” A big thank you to 

the PTA for allowing us to participate. 

 

 

OFFICERS WEAR PINK BADGES IN SUPPORT OF 

BREAST CANCER AWARENESS MONTH 

As part of Breast Cancer Awareness Month, 

MVPD officers wore pink badges to show support for 

those who are battling breast cancer and to remember all 

those we have lost.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TRAINING 

For the fourth quarter, officers and staff 

attended trainings in cyberstalking, mental health 

crisis, mental health awareness, sex offender 

registration, firearms evidence, diversity in the 

workplace, bloodborne pathogens, child passenger 

safety, police marksman, and attended a M.A.D.D Law 

Enforcement Seminar.  

 

 

TRUNK OR TREAT 

On Halloween night, the police department 

hosted our first “Trunk or Treat” in front of the police 

station. A big thank you to Sheriff Connelly and all those 

who decorated their vehicles and gave candy to the 

children. Based on all the great input received, we will 

be doing this again next year! 

 

 

CHIEF SLAVIN JOINS OTHER AREA CHIEFS 

FOR HOLIDAY TREE JUDGING 

 Chief Slavin and other neighboring police 

chiefs were tasked with judging this years 

“Festival of Trees” for SHARE at the Colonel 

Shepard House in Milford. All the trees were 

raffled off for a great cause. 

THE POLICE DEPARTMENT & FIRE DEPARTMENT 

JOINED TOGETHER FOR TOYS FOR TOTS 

 The Mont Vernon Police Department and Fire 

Department took in toy donations at this year’s Holiday 

Tree Lighting for “Toys for Tots.” Thank you to all who 

brought a present. We were able to fill our police 

cruiser’s trunk full of toys for a great cause. 



FOURTH QUARTER STATS 

                                                                                  October 1, 2023 – December 31, 2023 

**These are not our full stats as open and active investigations will not show here** 

 

  
Animal Complaints  3 

Arrests 5 

Assaults 0 

Assist Citizens 15 

Assist Other Agencies 47 

Burglar Alarms 11 

Burglary 1 

Criminal Threatening 1 

Disorderly Conduct 1 

Disturbances 5 

Dog Complaints 13 

Domestic Violence 2 

DUI 4 

Harassment 2 

Missing Person/Runaways 0 

M/V Accidents 11 

M/V Assists 6 

M/V Complaints 15 

Mutual Aid  11 

Open Container 2 

Paperwork Service 30 

Police Information 48 

Protective Custody 1 

Road Hazard 22 

Sex Assault 0 

Stalking 0 

Suspicious Activity  7 

Theft 2 

Town Ordinance Violation 0 

Vin Verification 4 

Welfare Check 4 

Property/Area/Building Checks 1600 

House Checks 228 

M/V Stops 206 


